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The Salute to the Flag was led by Comm. Alonzo Moody.

Comm. Vancheri read the Open Public Meetings Act:


The New Jersey Open Public Meetings Act was enacted to insure the 


right of the public to have advance notice of, and to attend the meetings 


of the Paterson Public School District, as well as other public bodies at 


which any business affecting the interest of the public is discussed or 


acted upon.  


In accordance with the provisions of this law, the Paterson Public School 


District has caused notice of this meeting:





Special Meeting





March 26, 2002 at 7:00 p.m.





John F. Kennedy High School





61-127 Preakness Avenue





Paterson, New Jersey


to be published by having the date, time and place posted in the office 


of the City Clerk of the City of Paterson, at the entrance of the Paterson 


Public School offices, and by sending notice of the meeting to the North 


Jersey Herald & News, The Record, El Diario, the Italian Voice, and Al-Zaman.

PRESENTATION OF THE 2002-2003 

SCHOOL DISTRICT BUDGET

Dr. Duroy:  I am going to ask that both the Board and the public, if you have not already done so, pick up a copy of the summary of the school district budget from the table over on the right.  This particular summary is very explicit in categories and illustrates in a pie chart form, as well as a delineated form, the budget appropriations and the budget expenditures.  This outline indicates that the budget that is submitted to you this evening is $444,186,937.  This is a very significant increase over this year, which is $380 million.  Let me share with you also the concerns that I have as we review this particular budget.  The $444 million will not be a hard and fast number.  We are going to continue beyond this evening to review the budget and to see where we can strengthen the budget.  More importantly, we want to prepare a budget going into next year that not only continues to provide the services for our children, but we are hoping in most cases that it continues to enhance the progress that we have brought about.  The various categories on page three is a Summary of Budget Appropriations and it is a breakdown.
Instruction: Regular and Special Education


$221 million

Support Services






$44 million

Central Administration





$9.4 million

School Administration





$16.4 million

Operations/Plant






$32.1 million

Transportation






$13.2 million

Business Services






$5.2 million

Employee Benefits






$35.3 million

Capital Outlay






$9.9 million

Charter Schools






$1.1 million

Early Childhood Program





$39.3 million

Other State and Federal Grants




$14.6 million

Debt Service







$1.3 million
I just want to share with you a couple of highlights.  This afternoon when I met again with the business office, I pointed to the amount for charter schools - $1.1 million.  This is significantly lower than the other state operated school districts.  I think that can be contributed to a lot of the initiatives and programs that we have been able to introduce and also is indicative of the confidence that the general public and parents are expressing towards the district.  The $39 million for the early childhood program actually represents a very significant increase over what is expended this year.  We initially had less than $21 million and the jump goes up to $39 million.  The overall student population, and I mentioned this at the last meeting, we anticipate will increase by about 1,000 students to be serviced.  Some of the numbers that were distributed at previous meetings, as pointed out by Ms. Sterling, have been adjusted appropriately.  Overall we do anticipate close to 1,000 new students in the three and four year old program, as well as a significant number between the fifth grade and on through the twelfth grade.  Although the budget is significantly up, it is also the fact that we are anticipating an increase of 1,000 students for September versus the previous past September.  The next category that I point to has to do with the revenue, Summary of School District Revenues.  Let me state again that we do a carryover every year and although this year, 2001-2002, the carryover was close to $11 million, we are anticipating a $7.5 million carryover at the end of this year.

Surplus







$7.5 million

Miscellaneous Revenue





$5.2 million

Local Property Taxes





$36 million

Inter-fund Transfers






$18.5 million

State Formula Aid






$269.1 million

Special State Grants





$37.4 million

Additional Abbott v. Burke Aid




$51.7 million

Federal Aid







$18.4 million
Again, that makes up the $444 million and I would like to again bring you back to the first opening comment that I believe it is a starting point.  It is going to be ongoing and we are going to try to resolve this particular budget.  The Commissioner has asked that we resolve before May 1 and we are going to try to get that accomplished.  There is a lot of work that has to be done on our part and there was a lot of work to put this together.  However, rather than just arbitrarily cut a budget, I think it is important that we reach out to the schools and the people who helped to put this together and talk to them about some of their recommendations before anything is modified.  That is going to take a little time but we think it will be accomplished by the second week of April.  We are working very closely with the State Department of Education through the county office.  The Commissioner of Education is keenly interested in the budgets as they have been submitted.  The Governor has also expressed some real concerns about the economy and the ability of the state to support some of the new initiatives and/or expansion of initiatives.  But the Governor has certainly stated that the existing initiatives will remain and in some cases, perhaps in the Abbott districts, we can expect a slight increase.  At this time, I don’t know whether Mr. Mulvihill has a statement to add.

Mr. Dennis Mulvihill:  I think, Dr. Duroy, you summed up everything that I would have mentioned.  I would like to add that we had a very short window of opportunity to prepare this budget.  The state finally accepted the 2001-2002 budget on February 13 and we had to work very diligently with representatives of the state and county offices in order to bring our revenues in line with our appropriations.  Where most school districts start preparing their new budget around December 1, we were not able to actually put all of the things together, aside from Whole School Reform, until mid-March.  As Dr. Duroy indicated, we do have a large list of programs that people feel would be best for operating the district but there will have to be certain adjustments made.  We will be working very closely with them on a one-on-one basis to bring these cuts to fruition.

Dr. Duroy:  Mr. Chairman, at this point I think it would be appropriate to open up the public hearing.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Ms. Irene Sterling:  Good evening, my name is Irene Sterling and I am Executive Director of the Paterson Education Fund.  I am numerically challenged and I say this to everyone as I work on this budget stuff and work with parents and other community people who are interested in understanding how to read public school budgets.  They are very confusing documents and that is the reason I have sharpened my Excel file year after year to try to put this into some format that I can understand and that will hopefully be useful to some other people as well.  I have a couple of questions and a major concern tonight.  But let me start with the side of the document that I gave you that has the appropriations and the expenditures side-by-side.  You will see that there is a number in orange about the middle of the page.  It is the account 00284 and it is the additional Abbott aid.  It is what we are asking above what we would regularly get.  This year for the first time we were successful in the current budget in getting that $20 million and you will see that for the previous two years we did not get any of that additional request.  My question, Dr. Duroy, is that we understand from a number of sources, including from a meeting that I was in with Assistant Commissioner Gordon MacInnes on the facilities issues with the Coalition of Our Children’s Schools…  In a central conversation but not germane to the subject of the meeting, Commissioner MacInnes expressed concern about the state budget issues and what the impact was going to be on school budgets.  At that point and subsequently that following evening, he said to the NJEA Urban Affairs folks that the Commissioner was going to freeze all state aid for FY 2003 to current levels.  In the budget that Dr. Duroy has proposed, the proposed and revised lines in the detail of the Revenues from State Sources, you will see where it says detail 00370:

Core Curriculum Standards Aid




$155 million

Supplemental Aid






$16 million
The Abbott Parity Aid goes up because we are entitled since the other guys went up and it keeps the Transportation Aid and the Bilingual Aid at roughly the same.  However, in order to balance this budget, we are asking for an additional almost $52 million.  If, in fact, what Assistant Commissioner McInnes has said is true that there will be no additional dollars because they are going to concentrate both on early childhood and facilities aid, what will happen to our budget?  I understand that if we took that $51 million out, we would end up with a slightly higher amount than we had this year, $392 million.  I am particularly concerned about what happens if we don’t get this because if you will turn the page, you will see a recapitulation of the JA and JB pages of this budget, which are the Whole School Reform Budgets as proposed for next year.  You will see that in blue there are 17 schools, unless I am wrong in my input of numbers, that will actually have reductions in budgets this year.  Starting with Dale Avenue School there is a reduction of about $900,000 and they range as you go down.

Dr. Duroy:  First of all, it is not color-coded as indicated.  Our lights are…

Ms. Sterling:  I’m sorry.  It’s a really dark blue because I wanted to be able to copy it.

Dr. Duroy:  Can you refer to the column you are talking about?

Ms. Sterling:  I will read them all:

School




Reduction
Dale Avenue
 School


$900,000

EW Kilpatrick School


$100,000

Martin Luther King School


$450,000

School No. 1




$300,000

School No. 12



$500,000

School No. 14



$250,000

School No. 19



$100,000

School No. 2




$250,000

School No. 25



$500,000

School No. 28



$500,000
These are rough numbers because I am not very good at this stuff.  School No. 4 is pretty obvious when you look at those pages because they are losing the federal grant that they have had for the technology.  That is clear but some of these others I can’t see what the reason is in the way that they are laid out.  There is also School No. 5, School No. 6, School No. 8, School No. 9 and Roberto Clemente School.  They all have proposed reductions.  I am concerned because already with the budget up, these schools have reductions.  If we do not get the extra $50 million, what happens?  Where do we take money from?  There is another question that I am not quite understanding.  If all of the school based expenses are attached to their Whole School Reform budgets and if the cost of central office in your budget documents is $9.4 million, then the rest of these dollars here in regular program instruction, core curricular activities, health services, athletics, etc. – is that down in central office, or where is that expenditure?  All of the school related stuff is already in the two lines for Whole School Reform and Whole School Reform Special.

Dr. Duroy:  I am going to ask Mr. Mulvihill to answer.

Ms. Sterling:  I have two other questions.  Where in the expenditures, because it isn’t broken out this way, is the early childhood program?  In your budget document here, you say that the early childhood program will expend $39 million but there isn’t an early childhood category here on the expenditure side.  I am interested in where that is.

Dr. Duroy:  When you say here, what are you referring to?

Ms. Sterling:  I am looking at the B pages.  The public pages that are advertised don’t have a category that says early childhood.  I know you are going to spend $39 million but the question is where in these lines is that money?  We can’t match it up.

Dr. Duroy:  I ask Mr. Mulvihill to come and address some of those questions.

Mr. Dennis Mulvihill:  On page B2, Advertised Appropriations, if you look down on line number 01254, Total Early Childhood Program, it is $39,321,141.

Ms. Sterling:  (Comments made from the audience and were not heard on tape.)

Mr. Mulvihill:  That’s the early childhood program for the 2002-2003 budget.

Ms. Sterling:  (Comments made from the audience and were not heard on tape.)

Mr. Mulvihill:  I am not really following your question.  I am telling you where the early childhood is appropriated and where we plan to expend it.  It is in account number 20-211.

Ms. Sterling:  (Comments made from the audience and were not heard on tape.)

Mr. Mulvihill:  It is included in the total.

Dr. Duroy:  Would you just address the one issue relative to comparing last year’s, and I don’t know if we can do that right off the top of our head, expenditures to this year’s anticipated expenditures.  There are a number of schools that Ms. Sterling indicated.  I don’t know if it is possible for you to respond.

Mr. Mulvihill:  I didn’t really hear her total question so it is hard for me to answer.  I didn’t really understand the question.

Ms. Sterling:  (Comments made from the audience and were not heard on tape.)

Mr. Mulvihill:  That’s correct.

Ms. Sterling:  (Comments made from the audience and were not heard on tape.)

Mr. Mulvihill:  I think that based upon the Commissioner’s instructions, Dr. Duroy is authorized to look into every single Whole School Reform budget and every single category throughout the whole budget.

Dr. Duroy:  I think it would be a fair response to say that as far as their present level of services, I would say yes.  But even beyond that, each individual school, as I review the budgets with them, would be able to point to some extenuating circumstances and some very unique situations that we would certainly consider in going beyond that level.  We are not looking to digress in this budget.  On the contrary, at minimum we are looking to hold and progress.  As I indicated, there is not only the increased number of students, but we do anticipate an increased number of services as well.  The process is not going to be easy because a lot of these budgets were put together not necessarily as wish lists, but a lot of the budgets that have asked for additional increases really need to be examined under the present circumstances.  It is conceivable that we may, for the most part, hold the line but I still believe that there will be increases.

Ms. Sterling:  As we did the analysis of these proposed Whole School Reform budgets, about halfway across the page is a recapitulation of the attendance officers and social workers, line 06420.  As we look down that column, there are several schools which don’t seem to have social workers on staff.  There is Martin Luther King School, School No. 10, School No. 11, School No. 14, School No. 24, School No. 5, and School No. 9.  In this schedule and on their JC schedule, they don’t seem to have fulltime social workers.  Aren’t social workers a part of the requirement for Abbott?  If they are not on staff, are they sharing with someone else?  What is the pattern?

Dr. Duroy:  Right now to address some of the concerns that would require social workers, we are sharing the social workers.  There are two different categories of social workers.  One that is affiliated with the child study teams and the second one is more directly affiliated with the school itself and is not necessarily a part of the child study team.  That is something that needs to be closely examined.

Mr. Charles Ferrer:  Good evening.  Is this going to be the only forum where the public will be able to speak on this budget?

Dr. Duroy:  Based on the budget procedures, the answer is probably yes.  I stated earlier that this is going to be an ongoing process and that this past year, unfortunately, we took months to complete the process of the budget.  The reason I state that is because even though you may have questions to share with us this evening or other questions, concerns, or recommendations that you may want to share with us, certainly within the next 30 days we would be open to receive those recommendations.  That could be yourself or anybody else who would be interested.  Again, this past year it took longer than 30 days and we are going to try to get this complete by May 1.  I would suggest that any additional comments get to me before May 1 and that would be very helpful.

Mr. Ferrer:  First of all, when I inquired about the budget and received this as a synopsis of the budget, I said it would be very difficult for me to speak intelligently about the budget from this when the budget looks like this.  My recommendation would be that, first of all, since it is public information, it should be readily available to the public.  I know it costs a lot to make copies so we have to set a fee for anyone who wants a copy of the budget.  If they are willing to pay, they should be able to get the actual copy.  I don’t have a problem doing that.  Whenever I need things from other places, if I want it I will pay for it – whatever the cost.  I couldn’t talk about the budget using this.  Due to the fact that I just received this today and because of the other running around I had to do, I really haven’t had a chance to go through it in order to even address the most simple thing, such as transportation.  That is why my concern is whether there will be another opportunity.  I really should be at the hospital where my grandfather is but I just had a strange feeling that no one would show up for the budget and then we would see in the newspaper that residents don’t care.  That is why I came down – to express these concerns.  Even if you don’t want to set a fee, there could be places where you can make the budget available in order to be able to sit at our leisure and read through it.  It is a lot of material but some people want more than just this.  As I always say about the agendas, there is more meat than what is in that agenda and I want to see it all.  When I go to City Council meetings, I don’t just look at what is on their agenda.  I look at the back information because if I want to research it, I want to know that it is available for me to do so.  I don’t know how we are going to work this out.

Dr. Duroy:  Mr. Ferrer, did you get a copy of the summary?

Mr. Ferrer:  I also have that but unfortunately I didn’t receive it until I got here.  I was given the budget in total but I just didn’t have a chance.

Dr. Duroy:  I think that is a pretty good outline to use to get a general understanding of the budget.  That would also help you in interpreting the document.

Mr. Ferrer:  When I go back home I will have all of this but the key thing is that this is really what I need.  In just reading through some simple contracts, such as Control’s contract, there are some questions on that.  I don’t know if that is going to be a part of this budget but there are questions about how that contract was set up.  I would want something like this so that I can address the issues in full.  And if I have other questions, I would like to present them at that time.  I know we started late on this but in the future, the whole budget needs to be made readily available – whether we can purchase it or whether there is a place to go if we have time to sit and go through it.  There is no way you can sit and go through this.  We need to be able to take it home to review it and then come with intelligent questions.  I would not even ask a question here tonight because I haven’t looked at it and if you haven’t gone through it, you shouldn’t be asking any questions.  Those are my concerns for right now.

Comm. Moody:  Dr. Duroy, I think Mr. Ferrer makes a good suggestion in terms of making this budget available some place and if someone wants a copy they can pay for it.  And if they just want to review it, maybe there is some place to stop and review it.

Dr. Agard-Jones:  Isn’t the budget also supposed to be published in the newspaper?

Dr. Duroy:  I think that the document published in the newspaper is not the extensive document.  We couldn’t afford it.  Up to this point, the district has not, to my knowledge, charged anybody for a copy of the document.  We will continue to honor that request.  In putting together the budget, it really emanates from the schools.  Individually, parents and community members can and should inquire.  For example, if they are the parent of a particular school, they can inquire about the budget process and what is happening with that particular process.  I also want to point out that, as I indicated, it is evolving and is going to be changing rather quickly.  I think that some of the documents, by the end of next week, will change.  Ultimately the final document, which is the signed and approved budget by the state, should be available by May 1.  At this point, it is an ongoing process.  For example, in the case of Mr. Ferrer, he can write down his comments and I would suggest that you not wait for the next public meeting.  If you have concerns and information, please get it to us – either the business office or my office – as soon as you have it.  You can refer to it at the next public meeting if you choose.  But let’s not wait for that moment because once we get it approved by the Commissioner, whether it be May 1 or shortly thereafter, that is the budget we are going to work from.  If you want to have direct input, please do so accordingly.  It does extend the possibility for input certainly within the next 30 or 40 days.

Mr. Ferrer:  Okay.  That was my only concern because as I said, for me to speak, I need to research.  The reason I said to charge is because almost every department that you go to within the city, such as when I needed some information on an application from the…  Everybody else in the city is charging and Trenton charges you.  They may give you the first sheets free but after that there is a charge.

Dr. Duroy:  They charge?

Mr. Ferrer:  Yes, $.25.  The first 50 pages are free but after that it is $.25.  If you are going to get it, you are going to pay.  We thank you for not charging and I am glad that it is available.  I am glad I have it now but because I only got it today, I am just not prepared to say anything on it.  Thank you.

It was moved by Comm. Vancheri, seconded by Comm. Dixon that the public comment portion of the meeting be closed.  On roll call all members voted in the affirmative.  The motion carried.

Comm. Atallo:  We are not voting…(end of tape)  (Beginning of new tape)…one quick minute to highlight my comments for the record if that is permitted.  First of all, I agree with Irene Sterling on a number of points.  Her analysis was quite in-depth and accurate so I thank you for taking the time to go through this because I know it takes many hours.  I have a number of key concerns.  My first concern primarily is with the Whole School Reform and the whole philosophy behind it.  I have always been an advocate of site based management but I think this is a process that has gotten out of control.  I know it is not the fault of anyone here because I know the administration is directed by Trenton to carry out Whole School Reform.  But I state these comments for the record so that when those in Trenton read our minutes they are aware that Whole School Reform is simply not working the way that they are attempting to implement it.  I think they are throwing money at problems that need to be addressed in a different manner.  I see that Whole School Reform is consultant driven and it benefits consultants.  Quite frankly, I look at these, for lack of a better phrase, touchy-feely programs and I don’t think that they are directly benefiting our students.  If you look at the millions of dollars that are being spent and if we had directed these dollars into building schools and additional classrooms, hiring more teachers and giving more personal attention to teachers that work with smaller groups of students, I think it would be educationally more beneficial.  After all, what are we all sitting here doing except trying to provide the best education possible for children?  I think that would be a more effective use of the money instead of flying people to conferences all over the country and bringing consultants and theorists to try to reinvent the wheel.  I think that needs to be addressed.  I know this is not the appropriate forum to address it but I think we should take a stand on this and send a message to Trenton, to the new Commissioner of Education, and to the legislature that it is not really the most optimum way to use educational dollars.  If they are really concerned with educating children in urban settings, I really think we need to readdress this issue.  That is my first concern.  Number two, in listening to the Governor’s address about the budget and the freeze on the budget, I again agree with Irene’s comments.  Where do we go?  I know the Superintendent is going to advocate in Trenton for more dollars but I just don’t see an additional $51 or $52 million coming our way.  I hope it does come and I hope the Superintendent is successful at trying to achieve that.  I know you have been working aggressively towards that.  In light of that, how do we fill that gap?  We have all gone on record as saying that we are not going to increase the local tax levy because it would be a financial burden to local Paterson taxpayers and that is a concern.  Those are basically the comments that I wanted to make.  I also wanted to go on record tonight since the last meeting when the Board voted on the Fabian Building.  I was at a meeting at the museum that Irene organized with the Paterson Coalition for Children’s Schools and Dr. Duroy was on the panel with David Sciarra from the Education Law Center.  A gentleman by the name of Mark Lonbauer who is the Director of Policy and Communication from EDA was there and when the resolution was passed on the Fabian Building, the clause in the resolution said it was subject to approval from the Department of Education and the EDA.  This gentleman said to me that EDA has nothing to do with it.  Since these are not classrooms, it is out of their purview.  The resolution, in my view, was not properly written and presented to the Board.  I just want to go on record as saying that I think we need to revisit that resolution.  I think it was ill-advised and we didn’t get all of the information.  This project has been called a scandal, not by me, Joe Atallo, but by the Herald & News.  On March 15 there was an editorial and they said it was a scandal.  I look at the dollars and I think we need to revisit that.  I want to go on record as asking that we revisit that in light of the information that has come out and in light of the fact that the resolution was not correctly presented.  Thank you.

Comm. Moody:  I, too, want to go on record with reference to the Whole School Reform issue.  I have great concerns about Whole School Reform and primarily because our community is very transit and the students are moving from Success For All to Little Red Schoolhouse, back and forth, two or three times a year.  I think it is confusing.  I also agree that the issue should be revisited.

Comm. McDowell:  All of these points are good points and I would like to thank Ms. Sterling for the work she did on the synopsis.  Maybe we can look at instituting a few workshops amongst ourselves to look at some of these issues.  A lot of Commissioners are of the opinion that they got the information late or that it is in a difficult to read format.  For myself, one of my issues is that we are asking for a lot of money for these different areas but how are we measuring the success and whether these dollars are well spent?  I know we get the numbers at the end of the year and I know Dr. Duroy’s staff goes through various points of analysis with respect to the different departments, how they are performing, and whether they warrant the dollars they are requesting from the state.  I think we would benefit from some conversations among ourselves with respect to Whole School Reform, getting information differently next year with respect to the budget, or getting more involved with the whole process itself so that we are better prepared and can more intelligently discuss it.  Basically, we all do our individual research and when we come to the meeting, sometimes it is almost like a press conference.  I think we would benefit from some roundtable discussions on the budget and Whole School Reform and whether it is working.  We need to look at interim scores so that when we do get up here, we can make some better decisions.

Dr. Duroy:  Today we viewed what was submitted to the Commissioner - a pretty comprehensive interim report on activities for the district and I don’t believe it was disseminated yet to the Board.  If we can’t get it out before the week is over, it will be sent out at the beginning of next week.  We also have a meeting coming up on Tuesday with legislators from the state who will be here in Paterson.  Your point about the time frame is a concern and the Commissioner had expressed the same concern and in many respects apologized that we were given this ten-day window at the last moment to put this budget together.  I think it works perhaps for districts that have $5, $10, or $20 million but for a district with $400 million and the number of schools, it makes it difficult to accomplish that in a ten-day period.  The Commissioner indicated that he is hoping to open the process more for next year and we will do the same.

It was moved by Comm. Vancheri, seconded by Comm. Dixon that the meeting be adjourned.  On roll call all members voted in the affirmative.  The motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.
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